From: Chambers - Catanzariti VP < Chambers. Catanzariti. VP@fwc.gov.au>

Sent: Friday, April 24, 2020 5:49 PM

To: 'David Wilkinson' <DWilkinson@myadvantage.com.au>

Cc: AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au>

Subject: RE: AM 2016/31 - Health Professionals and Support Services 2010 Award Review

Dear Mr Wilkinson,

I refer to your below correspondence which has been put before the Full Bench.

The Vice President has granted the extension request contained in the below email. Accordingly, reply submissions are now due by Friday, 8 May 2020.

In addition, the Full Bench has determined to vacate the 4-8 May 2020 hearing dates, with the matter to be determined on the papers.

The parties will be advised of a Directions Hearing before Deputy President Booth by telephone at 10am on Thursday 14 May 2020.

Kind regards,

Alyce Lia

Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM

Fair Work Commission

Tel: (02) 9308 1810

chambers.catanzariti.vp@fwc.gov.au

Level 10, 80 William Street East Sydney NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

From: David Wilkinson < DWilkinson@myadvantage.com.au>

Sent: Wednesday, 22 April 2020 5:10 PM

To: Chambers - Catanzariti VP < Chambers.Catanzariti.VP@fwc.gov.au>

Subject: AM 2016/31 - Health Professionals and Support Services 2010 Award Review

Attn - Alyce Lia

Associate to Vice President Catanzariti AM

AM2016/31

Four yearly review of modern awards
Health Professionals and Support Services Award

Dear Associate,

In relation to the email sent to the parties in the above matter by you on VP Catanzariti's behalf on 1 April 2020 you indicated that the amended date for reply submissions in this matter would now be

Friday 24 April 2020. In considering this due to the substantial amount of new evidence in new witness statements and the like put forward by the HSU both the Australian Dental Association (ADA) and the Australian Dental Prosthetists Association (ADPA) request an extension to file their responses until Friday 8 May 2020.

This request is made as the HSU's submission was not able to be viewed until last week and we will be required to present new evidence as well to respond in a comprehensive manner considering the FWC is now deciding the matter on written submissions. Another factor for us is the ability to adequately download and print all the new evidence considering a lot of us are working from home and we don't have those facilities – and don't have access to our normal work offices. Further trying to arrange for our new witness statements to be taken – considering the substantial new evidence filed by the HSU. All of this will all take quite a bit of time.

We are aware that our request may push this past the originally listed hearing dates of 4-6 May, but in the current circumstances we suggest that this request will not unduly delay the finalisation of this matter.

Thank you for your attention in this matter.

Regards,

David Wilkinson HPSS Dental Award Review Matters - Manager Ph: 0439 191 764